
 

June 15, 2021 BOARD MEETING AGENDA 

Location: Fisher Titus Auditorium or Zoom 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87405916753 

Meeting ID: 874 0591 6753, Passcode: 210643 

 

Dial by phone: (929) 205 6099, Meeting ID: 874 0591 6753, Passcode: 210643 

*The Public is required to call in if they would like to address the Board.  The meeting will also be 
streamed live on the Board’s Facebook page; however, comments will not be monitored. 

 

HURON COUNTY BOARD OF MENTAL 
HEALTH AND ADDICTION SERVICES  

2 Oak Street 
Norwalk, Ohio 44857 

 

Rules for the Public 
• You are only permitted to listen, not participate (until any scheduled public comment 

time).    

• Your phones/computers must be muted during the meeting. 

• If you are inadvertently disconnected, you are responsible for calling/logging back in 

to reconnect to the meeting. 

• The meeting will be halted temporarily if it becomes aware that a governing board 

member was dropped from the meeting until that board member can reconnect. 

• Public comment is limited to three minutes for each person. 

• Board members are not obligated to respond to comments from the public. 

• If you are also viewing the meeting via Facebook, you must mute the speakers on 

your computer prior to speaking via phone to reduce feedback. 

 

Rules for Board Members 
• Roll call will be taken throughout the meeting. 

• If you are inadvertently disconnected from the meeting, you should immediately 

notify a staff contact running the meeting so that the meeting can be halted until you 

announce that you have re-connected.   

• If a board member knows they have to leave the meeting early, they should inform 

staff in advance and announce when they are disconnecting. 

• If executive session is needed for authorized purposes per regular requirements, it 

should be held at the beginning of the meeting since the public are not permitted to 

join.  The public will then be permitted to join when the board returns to open 

session in order to take action.   

 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87405916753


Time  Who 

6:03 PM Call to Order  Board Chair 

 Guest Introductions & Public Comment  

 Presentation 

• Martin Linder, Norwalk Catholic Schools 

 

 Approval of Board Minutes  

 Board Chair Report 

• Mitch Cawrse 

• Steve Barnes 

• Committee Chairs 

• Nominating Committee 

Board Chair 

 Executive Director’s Report Ex. Director 

 

Committee Meeting Reports 

• Program Committee 

o Recovery Housing Provider Presentation meeting 

o Family and Children First Council 

o Drug Free Clubs of America 

 

 

 Old Business 

• Mobile Response and Stabilization Services funding application 

 

 Meeting Discussion/New Business 

• May 2021 Financial Report 

• May 2021 List of Bills 

 

7:22 Adjournment  Board Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

June 15, 2021 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER 

Meeting called to order at __6:03____ PM. 

 

Board Members in attendance:    

                                                 

 

II. GUEST INTRODUCTIONS & PUBLIC COMMENT 

 

• Laura Miller (Firelands Counseling & Recovery), Matt Roche (Norwalk Ohio News), 

Deanna England (Oriana House), Dr. Steven Burggraf (Family Life Counseling), Jessica 

Dickman (Family Life Counseling), Greg Klima (Let’s Get Real), Nicole Vestal (Oriana 

House and Ohio University) 

 

III.  PRESENTATIONS 

• Martin Linder, Norwalk Catholic Schools 

o Mr. Linder requested to present to the Board regarding an article he recently read 

in Norwalk Ohio News about Drug Free Clubs of America. Mr. Linder shared after 

reading the article, he contacted Ms. Cardone at the Board to have a conversation, 

stating he felt there was a misrepresentation of Norwalk Catholic’s zeal for the 

program. Mr Linder stated that after speaking with Ms. Cardone, he supports 

whatever the Board proposes for prevention, adding that he is not trying to hold on 

to or advocate for the Drug Free Clubs of America program but wants to work with 

the Board on implementing evidence based practices in Norwalk Catholic Schools. 

Mr. Linder shared that a one size fits all approach doesn’t work because each school 

is unique and each school needs to have tools in their toolbelt that are evidence 
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based.  

o Mr. Linder shared that he would like to see a proposal of evidence based programs 

and funds available for each school. Mr. Linder stated he wanted to come publicly 

to support the Boards effort in wanting to implement evidence based programs that 

address social and emotional needs as well as substance use.  

▪ Ms. Cardone informed Board members that Norwalk Catholic does not 

receive the wellness funds available to public schools because they are  

private.   

▪ Mr. Linder wants to ensure Norwalk Catholic always has a seat at the table 

and wants to work with the Board by implementing evidence based 

practices and ticking off boxes for the health and wellness of students and 

adults.  

o Mr. Cawrse asked Mr. Linder if they offer DARE at Norwalk Catholic and Mr. 

Linder responded that they do.  

o Mr. Cawrse asked Mr. Linder what his thoughts were on Drug Free Clubs of 

America.  

▪ Mr. Linder stated they had participation however he was not sure if the 

program actually deterred substance use or not, adding that the “jury is out 

on its effectiveness”.  Mr. Linder shared that he is big on prevention and 

personally not into catching people doing bad but would rather catch people 

doing good and educators should be preparing and setting up systems for 

children to succeed while also having systems in place to direct them to help 

if they need it.  

o Ms. Chieda thanks Mr. Linder for coming in and sharing with the Board.  

o Mr. Chaffee, Jr. thanked Mr. Linder for presenting. Mr. Chaffee, Jr. shared that the 

initial issue with the proposal was the schools that were listed were not actually 

participating. Mr. Chaffee, Jr. thanked Mr. Linder for the work being done at 

Norwalk Catholic.  

 

IV. APPROVAL OF BOARD MEETING MINUTES  

 

MOTION: 

1 

To approve the May 18, 2021 meeting minutes of the Huron County Board of 

Mental Health and Addiction Services as sent on May 20, 2021. 

Motion Made By: Amber Boldman  Seconded: Tom Sharpnack 

 

No Opposition 

 

V.  BOARD CHAIR REPORT 

• Mitch Cawrse 

o Ms. Katie Chieda stated that Mr. Mitch Cawrse was appointed to the Board by the 
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Board of Huron County Commissioners on May 18, 2021 and was sworn in by 

Ms. Lisa Hivnor on June 1, 2021.  Ms. Chieda welcomed Mr. Cawrse and gave 

him an opportunity to introduce himself. 

▪ Mr. Cawrse shared that he was been a lifelong resident of Huron County 

and he currently works for the Huron County Sheriff’s Office and is a full 

time School Resource Officer at New London School. Mr. Cawrse has 

also taught at South Central and Monroeville schools in previous years.  

• Steve Barnes 

o Ms. Chieda stated that Mr. Barnes’ term on the MHAS Board ends June 30, 2021 

and he has elected to not renew his term.  Mr. Barnes joined the MHAS Board on 

February 21, 2017.  Ms. Chieda thanked Mr. Barnes for his commitment and 

perspective that he brought to the Board.  

▪ Board members also thanked Mr. Barnes for his work on the Board.  

• Committee Chairs 

o Ms. Chieda shared that The Program Committee recently selected Ms. Amber 

Boldman to serve as Chair of the Program Committee while the Finance 

Committee recently selected Mr. Ben Chaffee, Jr. to serve as the Chair of the 

Finance Committee.  Ms. Chieda thanked both Ms. Boldman and Mr. Chaffee for 

their willingness to serve as Committee Chairs.  

 

MOTION: 

2 

To appoint Amber Boldman as Chair of the Program Committee and Ben Chaffee, 

Jr. as Chair of the Finance Committee.   

Motion Made By: Lenora Minor Seconded: Dorothy Ruffer 

 

No Opposition 

 

• Nominating Committee 

o Ms. Boldman shared that the majority vote resulted in the Board nominating Mr. 

Ben Chaffee, Jr. as the Board’s Vice Chair.  

▪ Mr. Chaffee, Jr. appreciated the votes and accepts the position. Mr. 

Chaffee, Jr. appreciated the confidence in him and hopes to continue the 

strong work of the Board.  

 

MOTION: 

3 

To appoint Ben Chaffee, Jr. as the First Vice Chair of the Huron County Board of 

Mental Health and Addiction Services. 

Motion Made By: Nora Knople  Seconded: Rob Duncan  
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No Opposition 

 

VI.  EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT 

 

• Ms. Cardone shared that following updates with Board members.  

o Open House 

▪ As discussed in committee meetings, the Board will be hosting an open 

house at the Board office this summer and the selected date is Saturday 

July 24th from 10am – 2pm.  Board staff plans to include self-care 

opportunities and information, resources, and food.  Board staff hopes as 

many Board members as possible will be able to attend. 

o Fair Schedule 

▪ Ms. Cardone created and sent a Sign Up Genius to all Board members to 

register to volunteer at the Board’s booth at the fair, engaging with the 

community and distributing resources.  She will continue to send the invite 

out every few weeks over the next two months.   

o Virtual Public Meetings 

▪ As of 7/1/21 virtual meetings will no longer be an option and all public 

meetings must be held in person. Beginning in July all committee 

meetings and Board meetings will the held at the Board’s office. 

o Recovery House  

▪ Ms. Cardone shared that the inspection was completed last week and the 

only major issue was the building needing a new roof.  The Board’s realtor 

recommended the Board request money off of the purchase price to 

address the roof issue and Ms. Cardone will provide updates to the Board 

as the project progresses. 

o Success story from Quick Response Team/Let’s Get Real  

▪ Ms. Cardone shared that within the last few months, there have been 

multiple calls to one residence in particular in Huron County where 

multiple individuals are battling addiction. The Huron County Quick 

Response Team (QRT) has responded multiple times to provide resources 

and access to treatment, however, there has been a large amount of 

resistance.  Ms. Cardone shared that the team members of QRT which 

include staff from Let’s Get Real and Family Life Counseling continued 

outreach efforts to this residence and recently was able to transport two of 

the individuals to detox/treatment. Ms. Cardone shared that Ms. Misty 

Hendricks, Ms. Sharee Bowen, and Ms. Trisha Hoover have worked 

incredibly hard and she is thankful for all they do.  

o Ms. Cardone shared that prior to the pandemic, the Board funded training for the 

Developmental Assets program.  The Prevention Coalition has been working to 

continue these trainings with the goal of implementing this program throughout 
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the county this fall.  The Coalition is currently in the process of creating a 

curriculum, social media posts, etc. to distribute to all local schools and 

organizations to make the implementation process as easy as possible. 

o Ms. Cardone shared that she attended a Commissioners meeting last week to 

discuss Stepping Up Initiative.  The Commissioners voiced their appreciation for 

the Board and for all of the hard work the Board members are putting in. 

o Ms. Cardone shared an update on outreach and community engagement.  

▪ Newsletters and Social Media for June include: 

• Trauma and PTSD Awareness Month  

• REACT Trauma and PTSD Newsletter  

• LGBTQ+ Mental Health Newsletter  

• Men’s Mental Health Week  

• Trauma Informed Community  

▪ Resource Bags/App & Screener Rack Cards have been distributed at 

Blessing Boxes, Mercy Hospital Willard, and Distributed at the outreach 

events. 

▪ Hosted a QPR for the community on May 26th at Fisher Titus Auditorium 

▪ Completed outreach events: 

• May 22nd Pohl Park  

• May 28th Millers Grocery  

• May 29th Willard Walk for Wellness  

• June 15th DJFS Wellness Fair  

▪ Upcoming outreach events:  

• Willard Festival in the Park June 23rd-June 26th  

o Ms. Chieda thanked Ms. Cardone for sharing the success story, stating that it 

helps show the hard work being put in is working.  

 

VII.  COMMITTEE MEETING REPORTS 

 

• PROGRAM COMMITTEE REPORT 

• Recovery Housing Provider Presentation Meeting 

o Ms. Amber Boldman stated that Ms. Cardone reminded committee members that 

Request For Proposals for the operation of the recovery house are due by the end 

of June. A decision on the operator of the project will need to take place in July to 

ensure the Board is able to receive capital funding approval from the state prior to 

the closing on the property. Ms. Cardone recommended the Board schedule a 

presentation meeting with applicants for the first week of July to gather any 

additional information and allow for further discussion about proposals before 

making a decision in the July Board meeting. The Committee was in support of 

scheduling a presentation meeting and the proposed date is July 7th at 12:00pm.  

This is not a mandatory meeting for the Board, however, Ms. Cardone requests 

Board members let her know ahead of time if they plan to attend.   



 

MOTION: 

4 

To schedule a presentation meeting for Recovery Housing RFP applicants on 

Wednesday, July 7, 2021 at 12:00pm. 

Motion Made By: Nora Knople  Seconded: Julie Landoll 

 

No Opposition 

 

• Family and Children First Council 

o Ms. Boldman stated that Ms. Cardone provided committee members with an in-

depth update regarding prevention initiatives at the state level and county level.  A 

new state initiative, OhioRISE, intends to establish Family and Children First 

Councils throughout the state to be the hub for wraparound and service 

coordination. The Huron County FCFC currently oversees and operates the Huron 

County Prevention Coalition as well, so recently, MHAS staff met with the Huron 

County FCFC staff to discuss the current demands and requirements between 

FCFC and the Huron County Prevention Coalition.  

o Ms. Boldman stated that Ms. Cardone shared that FCFC is at capacity and needs 

assistance for prevention services. The discussion centered around ways to 

prioritize prevention without taking away from serving the families in need. As a 

result of the discussion, it was determined that the best solution would be to hire 

another person solely to oversee and manage prevention. Funding was reviewed 

and it was determined that the funding for FCFC, from the amount already 

allocated in their FY22 contract, can be used for wages and salaries but the new 

position will utilize all of the allocated funding, not allowing for programs or 

services. Ms. Cardone proposed potentially approving additional funding so that 

FCFC can hire another person and still be able to utilize funding from MHAS for 

programs and services. The potential additional funding suggested was 

$20,000.00. 

▪ The committee was in support of approving additional funding for FCFC.   

 

 

MOTION: 

5 

To authorize the Executive Director to enter into a contract addendum with the 

Huron County Family and Children First Council for prevention programs and 

services in the amount of $20,000.00 for state fiscal year 2022, bringing the total 

contracted amount to $75,000.00. 

Motion Made By: Silvia Hernandez Seconded: Ben Chaffee, Jr.  
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No Opposition 

 

• Drug Free Clubs of America 

o Ms. Boldman stated that Ms. Cardone shared she reached out to Norwalk Catholic 

and Norwalk City Schools as requested to determine what prevention programs 

are currently operating in these school.  Mr. Linder from Norwalk Catholic spoke 

with Ms. Cardone last week and was in attendance earlier tonight to present to the 

Board.  Norwalk City shared they are currently operating ROX, a prevention 

program for middle school females, and they plan to implement the Leader In Me.  

Ms. Cardone also shared with committee members a variety of prevention 

programs and initiatives the Prevention Coalition will be implementing over the 

next year, including evidenced based prevention services addressing resiliency, 

mental health, substance use, leadership, peer support, and more.   

o Ms. Boldman stated that Ms. Morrow provided the committee with information 

regarding Drug Free Leaders, a program through EHOVE that in the past was 

funded by Norwalk Economic Development utilizing funding from the Board.  

Information regarding the program may be found in committee minutes.  Ms. 

Cardone and Ms. Morrow will be attending their next meeting to gather 

information on how the program operates and will provide additional details to 

the Board next month to assist the Board in determining if this is a program they 

would like to support and something that could potentially be implemented in 

Huron County.  

o Mr. Tom Sharpnack asked if Ms. Cardone was satisfied with the information and 

feedback she has received regarding the program.  

▪ Ms. Cardone shared that the conversation regarding the program not being 

evidence based was valuable and valid concerns have been brought up.  

Ms. Cardone said she doesn’t know enough about the program based on 

the data and surveys she has received, which were shared with the Board, 

to speak to the outcomes of the program.  

o Dr. Mike White shared that he doesn’t think the programs necessarily need to be 

evidence based, informing Board members of the Social Bond Theory. Dr. White 

shared that the Social Bond Theory claims the more social bonds an individual is 

involved in the less amount of criminal activity that is likely to take place. Dr. 

White added that there may not be a lot of converts for the program but he thinks 

it still has value.   

o Mr. Cawrse shared that his concern is it is a voluntary program and the youth that 

show up to participate are normally not the youth who need to be there. Mr. 

Cawrse suggested supporting a program that affects all kids.  

o Ms. Knople asked if the motion does not go through, is the Board looking at other 

programs to cover all schools in the county.  

▪ Ms. Cardone shared that yes, the committees discussed that the money 

will stay in the Board’s Levy Reserves and additional discussions around 

prevention will take place. Ms. Cardone shared that if the Board is 

considering funding the schools, first she would like to have an in-depth 
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conversation with the schools to identify if they want the funds and then 

identify what programs the schools want to implement based on their 

needs.  

o Mr. Cawrse shared that schools are struggling to get any programs in the schools 

so making funding available for more programs is needed. Mr. Cawrse shared the 

importance of building relationships with the kids in the schools, making those 

types of connections, reaching out to all the kids, not just the few who agree to 

participate in the program.  

o Ms. Cardone shared that the wellness dollars most of the schools received were 

beneficial, however, some of the schools did not know how to best utilize the 

funding as it relates to prevention and behavioral health. The goal with the 

Developmental Assets and other prevention programs is to have evidence-based 

programs ready-made so as to not add another burden to the schools.  

o Mr. Cawrse shared that each school is unique and the kids are different. The 

environments are different and an individualized plan needs to be addressed.  

▪ Ms. Cardone agreed and shared that The Prevention Coalition is offering a 

variety of choices to choose from if the schools are interested and by 

offering the various prevention programs through the Prevention Coalition 

they are looking to partner with the schools so they can best help them and 

work with them to identify other options if the available programs are not 

the best fit for their district.   

o Mr. Ben Chaffee, Jr. echoed Mr. Cawrse in supporting each unique school culture 

and added that he originally did not support the proposal based on the conflicting 

information that was provided.  

o Mr. Cawrse asked what schools were involved in the proposal.   

▪ Ms. Cardone shared that in the past the proposal included Norwalk Public 

Schools, Norwalk Catholic, and Ehove, however, recently she reached out 

to Norwalk Economic Development Corporation (NEDC) for clarification 

on the proposed schools and they stated the proposal for this year did not 

include Ehove and the three schools referenced in the proposal include 

Norwalk Catholic, Norwalk Middle, and Norwalk High. 

o Ms. Wheeler asked if NEDC is able to give funds to Ehove for their prevention 

program Drug Free Leaders since the proposal is for Drug Free Clubs of 

America?  

▪ Ms. Cardone and Ms. Chieda said that is a hard question to answer at this 

time and Ms. Cardone is working on determining the answer to that 

question. 

o Ms. Chieda gave a summary of the discussion that had taken place regarding the 

proposal and asked if there was any further discussion.  

o Mr. Cawrse asked if there were any other programs in discussion and asking 

schools what they want.  

▪ Ms. Cardone again shared the list of prevention programs the Prevention 

Coalition is offering.  Adding that Mr. Linder in particular is open to 

further discussions on the other available programs to see if any of them 

are a good fit for his school. Ms. Cardone shared that she plans on further 



discussions with all schools on the list of available prevention programs 

and other potential programs to meet their needs.   

o Ms. Chieda shared that when DFCA was first presented the county commissioners 

were involved so she suggests Ms. Cardone include them in any further 

discussion on prevention programs. 

▪ Ms. Cardone stated that the commissioners currently are involved with the 

Huron County Prevention Coalition and prevention program discussions.   

 

MOTION: 

6 

To authorize the Executive Director to enter into SFY 2022 contract with Norwalk 

Economic Development Corporation for Drug Free Clubs of America 

programming in an amount not to exceed $70,000.00. 

Motion Made By: Mike White  Seconded: Ben Chaffee, Jr.  

 

7=Yes 5=No 1=Abstain 

 

 

 

MOTION: 

7 

To approve the June 7, 2021 Program Committee meeting minutes as sent on June 

9, 2021. 

Motion Made By: Silvia Hernandez Seconded: Julie Landoll  

 

No Opposition 

 

VIII. OLD BUSINESS 

• Mobile Response and Stabilization Services Funding Application 

o Ms. Cardone shared that the state recently released an RFP for MRSS funds, and I 

shared with the program committee that the application for funding was due on 

6/14/21, not allowing enough time to request approval to apply from the full 

Board. The maximum funding request is $250,000.00. 

o Ms. Cardone shared that the county currently has MRSS in place through Family 

Life Counseling, however, to meet the requirements of OhioRISE, the county will 

need to expand its current capacity and services to meet the increased needs of the 

community.  Ms. Cardone shared that referrals currently only come through The 

Huron County Department of Job and Family Services and this funding would 
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allow for the expansion of the program to include referrals from numerous 

sources.  The goal is to have the team expanded and ready to offer services by Jan 

1, 2022.  

 

 

 

MOTION: 

8 

To authorize Executive Director to apply for OhioMHAS Mobile Response and 

Stabilization Services funding in the amount of $92,700.92. 

Motion Made By: Laura M. Wheeler  Seconded: Amber Boldman  

 

No Opposition 

 

 

IX.  MEETING DISCUSSION/NEW BUSINESS 

• May 2021 Financial Report  

o Ms. Chieda stated that due to the Finance Committee not having a quorum, Ms. 

Cardone will review the May Financial report and List of Bills with the Board 

members.  

MOTION: 

9 

To approve the May 2021 Financial Report through May 31, 2021 as included in 

Attachment I. 

Motion Made By: Rob Duncan  Seconded: Nora Knople 

 

No Opposition 

 

• May 2021 List of Bills  

MOTION: 

10 

To approve the May 2021 List of Bills through May 31, 2021 as included in 

Attachment II. 

Motion Made By: Mike White  Seconded: Tom Sharpnack  

 

10 Katie Chieda  9 Ben Chaffee, Jr.  1 Rob Duncan 

11 Laura M. Wheeler 8 Julie Landoll 2 Silvia Hernandez 

12 Steve Barnes 7 Dorothy Ruffer 3 Tom Sharpnack  

 Lenora Minor-Left 6:33 6 Mike White 4 Nora Knople 

13 Amber Boldman 5 Mitch Cawrse   

1 Katie Chieda  5 Ben Chaffee, Jr.  10 Rob Duncan 

2 Laura M. Wheeler 6 Julie Landoll 11 Silvia Hernandez 

3 Steve Barnes 7 Dorothy Ruffer 12 Tom Sharpnack  

 Lenora Minor-Left 6:33 8 Mike White 13 Nora Knople 

4 Amber Boldman 9 Mitch Cawrse   

13 Katie Chieda  1 Ben Chaffee, Jr.  9 Rob Duncan 

12 Laura M. Wheeler 2 Julie Landoll 8 Silvia Hernandez 

11 Steve Barnes 3 Dorothy Ruffer 7 Tom Sharpnack  



No Opposition 

 

• Ms. Hernandez shared with the Board that she recently was surprised to find out that there 

was a 30 day waitlist for counseling services in the area. Ms. Hernandez stated that this is 

a need that keeps arising and is worrisome so she wanted to mention it to the Board.  

o Ms. Chieda thanked Ms. Hernandez for bringing it up and asked what agency she 

was referring to.   

▪ Ms. Hernandez stated the agency was Family Life Counseling.   

• Mr. Cawrse stated they are seeing a wait list with juveniles as well.   

• Ms. Wheeler asked if Ms. Hernandez was looking for services just in the Willard area and 

Ms. Hernandez stated yes, adding that 30 days is a long time to wait because a lot can 

happen in 30 days.  

• Ms. Chieda asked if agencies are still offering telehealth services as an option and Ms. 

Cardone stated it was still an option.  

• Ms. Wheeler shared the problem with telehealth sometimes is some insurance agencies do 

not cover telehealth or they have telehealth restrictions. Ms. Wheeler shared that telehealth 

is not as readily available as it was during the pandemic.  

• Ms. Cardone stated that the Board has worked on making the public aware of telehealth 

services and has been promoting it since the beginning of the pandemic.  

• Ms. Cardone also shared that from conversations at the state level, there is a shortage of 

clinicians in community behavioral health throughout the country.  Providers have 

openings at the agencies that they are unable to fill. She has conversations with agencies 

on a regular basis on how to attract and retain staff. They currently are working on 

creating solutions at the state level and having consistent conversations on the community 

level as well.  

• Ms. Chieda thanked Ms. Hernandez for bringing it up and stated that the Board will 

continue to keep an eye on things.  

 

X. ADJOURNMENT 

 

 

MOTION: 

11 

To adjourn the June 15th, 2021 Huron County Board of Mental Health and 

Addiction Services Board meeting. 

Motion Made By: Rob Duncan  Seconded: All in Favor  

 

The June 15, 2021 meeting of the Board adjourned at __7:22___p.m. 
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